WPCA Meeting
May 8, 2015
         7:00pm   
 
Old Lyme Library
   Old Lyme, Ct. 06371
Members present: Dave Tousignant, Richard Ramondetta, Dick Hrinak, Ken Russell, 


Bud Phelps and Bill Griffin
Absent: 
Guest: Norb Church, Rita
Chairman:  Dave Tousignant opened the regular meeting of the WPCA at 7:05 pm. 

Secretary’s report:  Dick Hrinak made a motion to accept the minutes of the April meeting.
The motion was seconded by Bill Griffin. The motion was voted and passed. 6-0-0
Treasurer’s report: Rita passed out copies of the accounts. The first was the Reserve account which showed there was no action on this account. Next was the sewer account, which showed the balance on the 
account. The account showed the deposits made. The next was the user fee account, this showed the payments made and the checks deposited. The next account was the user fee budget for the coming year. Rita reviewed any items that were shown to over budget. Also any contingency will be moved ti the reserve fund. 
Dick made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report, Ken seconded the motion. The motion was voted and passed, 6-0-0

Maintenance: Rich gave his report on the review of grinder pump problems. Rich would like to duplicate the problems. Put a grinder pump and well together and insert items that it should grind up and dispose of. and see if it really does do this.  

Rick will be replacing the pull up ropes on pumps before they start to rot  and are useless.

Rick is to buy the tripod for pump removal.

Rich will head-up the project to determine which grinder pumps should be pump out under the maintenance and selection will be made on location for a better determination of possible problems. 
Correspondence: e-mails from Bob Sirkin on board procedures. Norb will discuss.

Norb: Norb discussed our procedures that we use, which are proper the way the WPCA operates. 

Old Business: A motion was made by Bill to go into executive session. Motion passed.

 A motion was made to come out of executive session by Rich. Motion passed.
 No motions of votes were taken in executive session.
 

Dave will contact Medeiros on payment for the grinder pump repair.

Norb explained the procedure that should be used in communication with Medeiros. If he refuses to pay, then we should place an agenda item that will give the property owner to present their case for not paying the repair cost. 

New Business: The public hearing date is set at June 12th. Notices will be posted in the newspaper and the town hall, and the beach bulletin boards.
Motion: To hold the public hearing June 12th, to set the user fee for the coming year at $320.00 per property, accept the exempted properties will be $65.00 for the year. The year being July 2015 to June 2015. The motion was made by Rich and seconded by Dick. The motion was voted and passed. 6-0-0
The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
William Pape, Secretary/WPCA
